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              Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord

                    Saturday April 8


Vigil Mass     
 

 5:00 p.m.
     +George Crawford 


  
Sunday, April 9
 8:30 a.m

   +Susan Ann Gahrmann
10:00 a.m.
     People of the Parish
 5:00 p.m.
     +Jimmy Guglielmo


      Monday, April 10
7:30 a.m. 
     +Zelma Marie Breen



Tuesday, April 11
7:30 a.m.

     +Brete Hoover

  
Wednesday, April 12

5:00 p.m.     +McGlynn Family +John Annina

                       Thursday April 13

7:00 p.m.      Mass of the Lord’s Supper



 Friday, April 14


3:00 p.m.
     Good Friday

   
Saturday, April 15



Vigil Mass

 8:00 p.m.     Easter Remembrance of Masses




Sunday, April 16


        Easter Sunday
 8:30 a.m. 

Easter Remembrance of Masses
10:00 a.m.
    Easter Remembrance of Masses
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We welcome all who worship or want to stop in at any time to pray in our church. Our church is open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 6:00 a.m.–6:00 p.m. (First Friday 8:30 p.m.)Wednesday 6:00 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Saturday (last Mass 7:30p.m.) and Sunday (5:00 p.m.) the church will close following the Masses. The Parish Office hours are Monday-Thursday 9:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. Fridays 9:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m.  If you are new to the parish and would like to join our parish, complete and return the bottom portion of the last page of the bulletin.
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure
                Collection for April 2- $ 6,651.50
                         Mail Donations - $ 1,195.00
                  Total Plate Collection $ 7,846.50
Please remember Corpus Christi Parish
in your will and estate planning.   
April 8, 2017  

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord
 “As they were marching out, they came upon a man of Cyrene, Simon by name; this man they pressed into service to carry his cross.”  MATTHEW 27:32.
The Lord calls us to love God and to love our neighbor.  Every day we are presented with opportunities to love our neighbor and help him “carry his cross”.  These opportunities aren’t usually big events, they are usually ordinary occurrences like helping someone carry their groceries or holding the door open for them.  The key is putting the other person’s needs before our own and not expecting anything in return.
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Forming your Faith…….. We are excited to announce that Corpus Christi Church has become a partner in an exciting 24/7 on-line web-based digital formation series called FORMED, produced by the Augustine Institute and Iganatius Press.  This series is designed to help adults grow in their faith at all levels – how we think, how we pray, and how we live.  Better yet, access is FREE to all of our parishioners and their families anywhere, anytime on computers, tablets, or phones.  Register free using our Parish Code ZD3P77.  
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Week of April 8-14
MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS

+Bread & Wine+
Walter B. Schaed
Offerings are available for a loved one or special intention.  Call the parish office for details.
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Joyce Hanula, John Gregor,
Susan Wiecek Shecter, 
Helen Kovacs, Kristin Rein, 
Rita Payor, Helen Plank, 

Catherine Nugent, Noel Gowran
Margaret Drack, Maria Rossi,
Cheryl Hayes, DeAnn Morgan, 
Fr. Kevin Casey, Marie Bodnar, Phyllis Mason,
Florence Unverzagt, Patricia Ronan, Patricia Doyle,
Karen Kleinschmidt, Antoinette Rossi, Marilyn Rinfret,
Carol Ostrowski, Emerson Harper, Josephine Dehlinger, 

Genevieve Mroczko, Peggy Reynolds, Dolores Osterberg,
Kathleen McGreevy, Renee Giliberti, Roger Gregor
Debbie Canuso-Danley, Rebecca Rannazzisi,Claire Watson Mary Ann Laskoski, Gloria Gregor-Hughes.
Please keep us updated on your loved ones.

Please note at any time, you may begin ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: Or use the Corpus Christi Quick Code for Immediate Donations.  See Quick Code info on next page of bulletin.

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your giving history just by logging in Visit our website: www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started.


Dear Parishioners:
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Many thanks to all who contributed to our Second Collection on March 26 “Last Sunday of the Month” which is a dedicated to pay our parish assessment. A total of $2,736.00 was collected.  As I mentioned the weekend of March 4-5 when endorsing the Bishop’s Annual Appeal, not all second collections that come to us are of equal value or importance.  Please discern when choosing to give to the diocesan second collections to determine whether you care to do so or not.  I am not asking anyone not to be generous if your circumstances permit, but I do ask that when giving to various causes or appeals, always make Corpus Christi first as so many of you did this past weekend for the assessment.  May God reward you for your sacrifice and generosity.  Please feel to free to speak with me or any members of the Finance Council regarding our regular parish assessment. 
Prayerfully yours in the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus,
Fr. Damian B. Breen, Pastor
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Rice Bowls Boxes may be returned to the church. Please convert loose change into bills if possible. This will make it more convenient to count the monies before forwarding to Catholic Relief Services.  Thank you.
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St. Vincent DePaul Society 2nd Annual painting party Fundraiser at the Family Art Studio, Artist People 712 Rt. 18 North in the Windsor Plaza Center.  Sunday, April 30, 2017 from 2-4 p.m. Tickets are $35.00 and we will be painting on a tote bag.  No art experience required.  Step by step instructions.  Beverages and snacks will be provided.  To order tickets, call Ann 732-589-1576 or the Parish Office 732-254-1800 ext. 10.  Checks are accepted and should be make out to St. Vincent DePaul Society.


Fr. Damian’s introduced Evangelization in his Easter letter.  In the weeks to come we will be including excerpts from Fr. Walters, O.S.A. on ways we can take 

part in Evangelization.

Paschal Candle
“May the light of Christ, rising in glory, dispel the darkness of our hearts and minds.”  Each year at Easter vigils, these words pierce the darkness as Christians gather around the lighting of a large candle.  This candle is the paschal candle, sometimes called the Easter candle or Christ candle; its name comes from pasach, the Hebrew word for Passover.  Congregations may have different Easter celebrations and very different-looking paschal candles, but the meaning and symbols are universal.  We light this special candle each Sunday throughout the Easter season, continuing to light it until Ascension Thursday.  We also light this special candle for baptisms, signifying the Holy Spirit and the fire that John the Baptist promised to those baptized in Christ.  Just as we light the paschal candle at the beginning of life, so, too we light it at the end of life.  Its presence at the head of a casket or beside an urn reminds us again that Christ triumphed over darkness and death and that even in death, there is brilliant life.
          The Paschal Candle was donated in

     +Memory of Michael & David Gahrmann+


Chrism Mass- On Monday, April 10, 2017 Bishop James F. Checchio will celebrate the Chrism Mass with the priests of the Diocese.  At this Mass, the Bishop will bless the Holy Oils which each parish receives for the rites of anointing.  Saint Ambrose [340-397] began this custom – which we now call the Chrism Mass – in his Cathedral in Milan.  These Holy Oils, which are used to sanctify the Faithful, have been channels of holiness for centuries!  The Oil of Catechumens is used to anoint infants and adults before their Baptism; the Oil of the Sick is used on the forehead and hands of the infirm in the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick; and Sacred Chrism is used to anoint the head of the newly baptized, the foreheads of confirmandi, the hands of a priest at his ordination, the head of a bishop at his ordination, and the altar and walls of new churches.  At the Mass, all priests make a Renewal of Commitment to Priestly Service, recommitting themselves to their Bishop and to their ministry to God and His People; the Bishop and all Priests then ask the people for a pledge of their prayerful support.  All are strongly encouraged to join in the ancient, grace-filled Chrism Mass at the Cathedral. 

Palm Sunday of the
Lord’s Passion

Saturday, April 8, 2017

5:00 p.m. Mass – 7:30 p.m.

(Portuguese)
Sunday, April 9, 2017

          8:30 & 10:00 a.m. & 
11:30 a.m. (Portuguese) & 5:00 p.m.

Thursday April 13, 2017  

 Mass of the Lord’s Supper

Followed by Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament until Midnight

Celebrated in English & Portuguese

Good Friday – April 14, 2017

12:00 Noon Stations of the Cross

3:00 p.m. Celebration of the Lord’s Passion

5:00 p.m. Celebration of the Lord’s Passion

(Portuguese)
Holy Saturday – April 15, 2017

12:00 p.m. Blessing of Food

8:00 p.m. Easter Vigil

Celebrated in English & Portuguese
Easter Sunday – April 16, 2017
8:30, 10:00 a.m. & 11:30 (Portuguese)
No 5:00 p.m. Mass on Easter Sunday


Holy Land Collection
The contributions you make through the Pontifical Good Friday Collection make possible the programs that support Christians in the Holy Land.  Our sisters and brothers there depend on your generosity.  This year, more than ever, we ask that you pledge your assistance to the people living there and those ministering in the land that Jesus made holy.



Corpus Christi Spring Fling Dinner Dance, Friday, April 21, 2017 from 6-10:00 p.m. in the Church Hall.  Dinner will include Pasta, Chicken, Eggplant, Meatballs, Salad, Bread & Butter, Beverages, Coffee & Dessert.  Listen to the music  of DJ Mel Witschi, from Be Our Guest Entertainment.  Tickets $20.00 per person.  Table for 6 $100.00.  Tickets available at the parish office during regular office hours or after mass.



The Parish Office will be closed from Friday, April 14 thru Monday, April 17th.  The office will re-open Tuesday, April 18th at 9:00 a.m.  Happy Easter from Fr. Damian and the parish staff.


Please read insert in today’s bulletin It’s Lack of Faith by Bishop Thomas J. Tobin, Bishop of Providence.
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Evangelization:  


Hearing the Word and Keeping it – When we think of evangelization, we often think of big projects.  Or we think of being on street corners, holding signs and confronting people as they walk by.  My point was to help them see that evangelization can be incorporated into the very ordinary events of life.


Take a parish bulletin to someone who does not ordinarily receive it.  How often does someone say, “I didn’t know they had Masses at that time” or “I didn’t know the parish had meetings for single parents, for young adults, for divorced and separated people, or a twelve-step meeting’? Jesus met people in their own individual situations before He asked them to follow Him.

















75th Anniversary of Corpus Christi Parish


Fr. Damian is inviting parishioners to join him in forming an Anniversary Committee so we can plan for this important milestone in our parish.  Contact the parish office to sign up. 


Next meeting Tuesday, April 24, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the church hall.








